



6<sup>th</sup> December 2024

**Dear Parents & Carers** 

## **Ofsted Inspection**

As you will be aware, last week we had our Ofsted Inspection. We are very pleased with how the inspection went, and are currently awaiting the report. We are looking forward to sharing the outcome and report with you, this is likely to be just after the Christmas break.

# Last day of term

A reminder that all students finish on Friday 20<sup>th</sup> December at 11.50am for the Christmas break. Monday 6<sup>th</sup> January is an INSET day, therefore all students return to City Academy on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> January.

### **Mobile Phones**

A reminder that we have a mobile phone ban at City Academy. Students are allowed to bring phones to school, but they must be turned off or on silent and placed in bags. If students use their phone during the day, it will be confiscated for the duration of the day.

#### Year 8 and Year 9 Student Photos

Year 8 and Year 9 School photos are now available to view and order online at: www.clickfoto.co.uk

Each child will have been handed a unique and individual access code on Photo Day. Families may order with FREE delivery to school before the deadline as shown online. At any time orders may be placed for delivery direct to home by post.

If you have any questions or need help please call our helpline on: 02920 448210 or email us at <a href="mailto:orders@clickfoto.co.uk">orders@clickfoto.co.uk</a>

## **Flu Vaccination Clinics**

If your child did not receive their flu vaccine in school, and you would like them to have it, there are children's Flu vaccination (nasal and injection) catch-up clinics are available for Year 7-11 students. Please book an appointment at <a href="https://imms.sirona-cic.org.uk/flu/2024/book?v=3">https://imms.sirona-cic.org.uk/flu/2024/book?v=3</a>

If you have any queries please contact the Immunisation Team directly on 0300 124 5515 or email <a href="mailto:sirona.sch-imms@nhs.net">sirona.sch-imms@nhs.net</a>

Pride, Honesty and Team Spirit

PRINCIPAL: MR BEN TUCKER CEO: MR STEVE TAYLOR | THE CITY ACADEMY, RUSSELL TOWN AVENUE. REDFIELD, BS5 9JH TEL: 0117 9413800 EMAIL: CABINFO@CLF.UK | WWW.CITYACADEMY.BRISTOL.SCH.UK













# Breakfast club - 07:45 - 08:25am

A reminder that all students are welcome to come into school from 07.45-8.25am for breakfast club where we offer a free breakfast of bagels and cereals. There is no need to book. There are also cooked breakfast items to purchase if desired.

Thank you for all your support,

Best wishes,

Ben Tucker

Principal, City Academy







